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Water system leakage is a serious problem 

for all utility agencies throughout the 

Western Pacific.  It reduces the 

performance of the system and a big 

money lost for utilities.  The development 

of the modern water distribution system for 

most of the islands in this area started in 

1970.  Since then the system has been 

upgraded through a series of US sponsored 

capital improvements projects.  However, 

the system leakage for some of these 

islands is as high as 60%.  Utility agencies 

are suffering from lost revenues and are 

not able to provide 24- hour water service 

to their customers.  Leak detection is one 

of the most cost effective and efficient 

ways to reduce non-revenue water.  In fact, 

a leak detection program should be the 

highest priority with each utility agency.  It 

is cost effective, and has the immediate 

result of increasing the system 

performance.  The Federated States of 

Micronesia (FSM) Research Advisory 

Council met in Pohnpei State on October 

16, 2014 identified “conducting leak 

detection in Yap State” as a high priority 

under the Education and Professional 

Training needs for the FSM.  

 

We are proposing a one week long training 

on water system leak detection for Yap 

State Public Services Corporation 

(YSPSC). The training will provide an 

understanding of the leak detection theory, 

causes, and how to find leaks and fix them. 

The training will provide a mix of 

classroom, laboratory and field site 

training. 
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